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SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST 

• Summer Day Camp 

• 4-H Camp 

• Project Week 

• Jump into Judging 

March 2022 Hi there! My name is Katie Hudson and I am the Spring Intern for this year. I am so 
excited to be working with you all! I have been a part of 4-H for 4 years now and loved 
every minute of it. 4-H has grown me as a person and has helped me to reach heights 
that I never thought I could. Within the project areas I focus mainly on the static side 
of things. I participate in cake decorating, fabric & fashion, quilting, crocheting, food 
& Nutrition, and others.  
One of my favorite parts of 4-H is community service and service learning. Several 
years ago I looked into community service at a deeper level and learned about “service 
learning” as well. Service learning is very similar to community service, but goes one 
step farther than community service. Rather than just doing the community service and 
moving on, service learning encourages the participants to stop and learn. One of the 
biggest parts of service learning is application. The participants plan their service, 
learning what needs to be done, why it needs to be done, and how to do it; perform the 
service, and then reflect on the service. When reflecting, the group looks back at what 
they have already done, if more needs to be done, and if so if there is a better way to 
perform the task. Service learning not only helps out whoever is being served, but also 
who is doing the service. 
So what can you do today that is service learning? One of my favorite service learning 
projects is that of encouragement. You send someone an inspirational quote, a quick 
“thinking of you” text or card, give them a hug, or even just a gif to make their day 
brighter. You analyze how they respond and if maybe something else would cheer 
them up more. So I encourage you to go out today and perform a service learning 
project and benefit the community around you!  
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Sun-

day 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 

Summer Day 

Camp Registra-

tion Opens  

2 3 4 5 

Needle and Fancy  

Ponderosa Room 

2:00pm 

 

6 7 8 

Poultry Class 

GAMB 

5:30pm 

9 

4H 101 

Ponderosa Rm 

5:30 pm 

10 11 12 

Children’s Festival 

9:30-2:30 

Horse Judging  

Ponderosa Rm 

9:30 am  

13 14 

Livestock Committee 

Cedar Rm 

5:30pm 

Council Meeting 

Cottonwood Rm 

7:00pm 

15 

HDC 

Cedar Rm 

5:00pm 

16 

Cloverbuds 

Cottonwood Rm 

4:00 pm 

Livestock Judging 

Practice 

Ponderosa Rm 

6:00pm 

17 18 

Summer Intern 

Applications Due 

19 

Area 59 Class 

Jump Into  

Judging 

GAMB 

20 

Jump 

Into 

Judging 

Clover 

Corrals 

21 

Cloverbuds Food and 

Nutrition Class 

GAMB 

1:00pm 

Community Service 

Class 

GAMB 

5:30pm 

22 

Career Fair 

Zoom 

6:00pm 

23 24 

Cloverbuds 

Aerospace  

GAMB 

1:00pm 

25 26 

27 28 

Young Leaders 

Cottonwood Rm 

6:00 

Record book class 

Zoom 

6:30 pm 

29 30 31   

Project Week 



Sunday Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 

4H Camp  

Registration 

Opens 

2 

Shooting Sports 

Jackpot 

Wright Ag Complex 

9:00am 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

Needle and Fancy  

Ponderosa Room 

2:00pm 

10 11 

Livestock Committee 

Cedar Rm 

5:30pm 

12 13 

4H 101 

Ponderosa Rm 

5:30 pm 

14 15 16 

17 

Horse Spring Fling 

KPA 

18 19 20 

Cloverbuds 

Cottonwood 

Rm 

4:00 pm 

21 22 23 

Needle and Fancy  

Ponderosa Room 

2:00pm 

24 

Horse Spring Fling 

KPA 

25 

Young Leaders 

Cottonwood Rm 

6:00 

26 27 28 29 30 

Sheering School 
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DON’T FORGET TO UPDATE YOUR HORSE ID 

If you are riding the same horse you did last year and you ID’ d that horse last year you must still contact the office so we can update the “tag” on your horse’s file!                     

If you have a new horse this year you will need to fill out a Horse ID as well as get Safety Certified on it.   Horse ID’s are due May 1st NO EXCEPTION.                            

You will not be able to use your horse at Fair if it is not ID’d for the current year.  Please contact the office if you have any questions.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any questions please let us know! We know this is one more piece of paper so we want to help make this as easy as possible for you and your family!  

We also would appreciate any help you can give us in passing the word! Just like other animal deadlines this will be a hard and fast rule when it comes to  

competing at County Fair! 

This is where your 
“tag” will go each 

year!  

Fill out your information and 
your horse’s information 

here! Both 4-H and FFA 
must do this!  If your horse 

isn’t registered, you can leave 
that section blank.   

This is the most important 
part. List your colors, brands, 

and markings then draw them 
on the horses as well. We are 

also asking for pictures of 
your horse on either the back 

or a separate page.    

Don’t forget your 
signatures!  

Once it is turned in it will get 
date stamped and marked as 

certified.  If you are missing 
your safety cert you will have 

to finish that to complete this 
process!  



RABBITS 

Please watch your mail for  information on 

Rabbit ID’s.     

We will send a letter to all Rabbit kids with 

the form and  

information on how to fill them out. 

Beef, Sheep, and Goat  
Members 

We have received funding to  
develop a virtual educational 
series on Artificial  
Insemination where members 
can get a reduced price to 
breed their female!  

Beef  classes begin April 14th 
with breeding in June 

Sheep and Goat classes begin 
June 14th with breeding in 
August 

More information coming 
soon! 







January 10th, 2022 

AMERICAN PLEDGE:  Led by Sally 

4-H PLEDGE: Led by Haylee 

SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Carl moved to approve the minutes as printed, Sally second it, and motion passes. 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Jody reported that the council has $25,848.16 in the checking account and 
$6,647.34 in the savings account.  Ben moved to approve the treasurers report, Aly second it, and motion 
passes.  Jody paid scholarships for the new semester, propane for Clover Corrals, and any outstanding  
reimbursements. 

NEW BUSINESS:  We had a presentation from both Faith Anderson and Carl Gray about their trip to Belize. 

OLD BUSINESS: We discussed the idea of the endowment vs a CD with some of the council’s funds.  
 Shannon moved to table the discussion and let the officers discuss the idea and bring it back to the next 
meeting, Lee second it, and motion passes.   

SPECIAL REQUESTS:  Double Diamon requested that they be allowed to do concessions at Jump into  
Judging on March 5th & 6th in Wright.  Funds will be used for camp fees.  Kristi moved to approve the  
request, Will second it, and motion passes.  Sally with the Wool Judging team requested that they be allowed 
to have a booth at the vendor/craft fair February 12th at Twin Spruce.  They will sell Valentine’s Day baskets 
and funds will go towards their judging trips.  Carrie moved to approve the request, Jamie second it, and  
motion passes.  Jorja and Ryley with 21 Divide requested that they be allowed to do a pig raffle fundraiser, 
selling 2 halves.  They are planning on selling tickets April through June for $5/each or 5/$20.  Funds will go 
towards club scholarships.  Katie moved to approve the request, Sam second it, and motion passes. Haylee 
with Green Clovers requested that they be allowed to have a gun raffle, tickets will be $10/each. Funds will 
be used for club activities, picnic, and donations. Jamie moved to approve the request, Lee second it, and 
motion passes.  

KIM & CELESTE:  There are lots of meetings, committee, and groups events taking place; Livestock and 
Horse Committee, Young Leaders, & Clover Buds.  The Young Leaders are planning on trying to get out into 
the schools more.  The Livestock Committee is going to be partnering with the FFA to hold some classes, etc 
for all different species.  The Horsemanship Challenge awards will be coming up.  Livestock Judging is going 
to be starting up soon.  The Wool Judging team and 4-H 101 is going strong. If anyone is interested in having 
a booth at the Children’s Festival on March 12th, get with Kim. Spring internships are coming up, Carl will be 
staying on.  Check the newsletter for leader training information. State 4-H training is in February.  
Scholarships are due in February for the council and state. Shooting Sports Fun Shoot is February 13th at 
Barn 3. Project week will be spring break week in March again. Classes are going on for all different projects, 
check the newsletter for more information. Sewing Conference will be June 6th-10th. Summer Day Camp 
planning has begun. If anyone has any ideas for project classes, get with Celeste.   

We discussed the Chili/Bingo event coming up on February 12th at 5:30 pm. Asked for volunteers for differ-
ent soups and items needed; hamburger, cookies, etc. Chili will be made there. 

Katie moved to adjourn the meeting, Sam second it, and meeting adjourned.    

PRESENT:  Amanda Andreen, Deana Maul-Furman, Jody Fenster, Celeste Robinson, Kim Fry, Kristi Olsen, 
Sandi Snyder, Shannon Hudson, Emi Hudson, Brad Hudson, Ben Hudson, Lee Hudson, Will Hudson, Aly 
Hudson, Sam Hudson, Katie Hudson, Jenni Hudson, Aliciah Lotvedt, Jamie Cockburn, Sally Groves, Jamie 
Hileman, Jorja Hileman, Ryley Knight, Carrie Nichols, Haylee Nichols, Carl Gray 

Respectfully submitted by:  Amanda Andreen, 4-H Council Secretary 
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